
Board of Health for Madison and Dane County 
To Receive Funds from the Wisconsin Department of Health Services 

 
 

Resolution # 2010-09 
 
 
 
 
 
Public Health—Madison and Dane County has received a grant from the Wisconsin Department 
of Health Services, Bureau of Environmental & Occupational Health to assess whether private 
wells continue to be impacted by the heavy rain and flooding in June 2008. The PHMDC 
laboratory will assess the long-term impact of flooding on bacterial water quality in private wells 
in vulnerable Dane County locations.  PHMDC sanitarians will make on-site visits at properties 
to areas with contaminated wells to assess the needs and verify that corrective action has been 
taken. 
 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Health for Madison and Dane 
County on behalf of Public Health—Madison and Dane County, authorizes the Director to 
sign an agreement with the Wisconsin Department of Health Services, Bureau of 
Environmental & Occupational Health for a grant of $44,000 to assess the impact of the 
flooding in 2008 on bacterial water quality in private wells in Dane County. 
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